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DIGITALEUROPE	input	on	the	establishment	of	an	
Energy	Labelling	Database	

Brussels,	17	November	2017	

	
 

As	a	 follow-up	 to	 the	meeting	of	 the	Ecodesign	Consultation	Forum	on	 the	product	 registration	database	 for	
Energy	Labelling	on	the	24th	of	October	2017,	and	in	order	to	contribute	to	the	practical	implementation	of	the	
database	requirements,	DIGITALEUROPE	would	like	to	provide	a	set	of	key	recommendations.	

	

Data	Registration	
DIGITALEUROPE	welcomes	the	proposed	database	feature	that	would	automatically	generate	the	energy	label	
for	 each	 model	 according	 to	 the	 relevant	 parameters	 introduced	 by	 the	 suppliers,	 as	 well	 as	 the	 effort	
dedicated	by	the	Commission	in	finding	a	solution	for	the	compliance	part	of	the	database	that	would	ensure	
language	 neutrality.	 If,	 in	 particular	 situations,	 technical	 documents	 or	 text	 inputs	 are	 required,	 we	 strongly	
support	the	suggestions	made	by	 Italy	and	Netherlands	during	the	Ecodesign	Consultation	Forum	to	continue	
the	currently	established	practice	and	allow	suppliers	to	use	English	for	this	purpose.	Providing	translations	for	
such	documents	should	never	be	mandatory,	as	it	would	significantly	increase	the	burden	on	the	manufacturers	
without	any	clear	added	benefit	for	the	Market	Surveillance	Authorities,	and	may	result	in	the	provision	of	poor,	
incomprehensible	translations.	

With	regard	to	the	formats	in	which	the	technical	data	of	the	model	is	introduced	in	the	compliance	part	of	the	
database,	we	request	that	the	 interface	permits	the	upload	of	the	technical	documentation	both	in	form	of	a	
pdf	file	and	as	structured	data,	and	the	supplier	is	allowed	the	flexibility	to	choose	either	one	of	these	options	in	
order	to	fulfil	its	obligations.	Such	an	approach	is	preferable	because	it	would	take	into	account	the	differences	
between	 the	 internal	 database	 systems	 already	 implemented	 by	 the	 suppliers,	 and	 would	 not	
disproportionately	affect	any	of	them.	

	

Data	Modification	
DIGITALEUROPE	appreciates	that	the	functionality	of	the	database	will	allow	suppliers	to	update/correct/modify	
their	model	parameters	after	the	registration,	but	would	like	to	mention,	as	also	pointed	out	by	CENELEC	and	
CECED	during	the	Ecodesign	Consultation	Forum,	that	product	 testing	standards	are	often	renewed,	and	as	a	
result	 the	 energy	 label	 parameters	 for	 a	 particular	model	 can	 change.	 This	 is	 a	 situation	 that	 can	potentially	
create	 confusion	 to	 consumers	 and	 complicate	 product	 verification	 activities,	 as	 for	 a	 model	 there	 may	 be	
multiple	applicable	energy	labels	at	any	given	time,	and	the	correct	one	will	have	to	be	identified	based	on	the	
date	 of	 placement	 on	 the	 market	 of	 the	 particular	 unit.	 We	 therefore	 suggest	 that	 a	 specific	 feature	 is	
introduced	in	the	database	to	account	for	the	different	labels	that	can	result	from	the	renewal	of	the	product	
testing	standards.	
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System	Security		
There	 are	 strong	 concerns	 among	DIGITALEUROPE’s	members	with	 regard	 to	 the	 security	 of	 the	 compliance	
part	of	the	database.	We	believe	that	how	market	surveillance	authorities	access	this	data	is	critical,	and	we	are	
worried	that	 the	procedure	proposed	by	the	Commission	to	revoke	access	 for	 former	employees	only	after	a	
specific	notification	in	that	regard	is	received	may	not	be	enough	to	maintain	the	security	of	the	system.	There	
can	often	be	delays	in	sending	these	notifications	and	as	a	result	former	employees	of	the	market	surveillance	
authorities	 may	 keep	 their	 access	 credentials	 for	 extended	 periods	 of	 time	 after	 leaving	 their	 job.	 This,	 we	
believe,	will	increase	the	risk	for	data	leaks	to	happen.	As	a	possible	solution	to	this	important	issue,	we	suggest	
to	 further	 investigate	 to	 possibility	 of	 limiting	 the	 access	 to	 the	 compliance	 part	 of	 the	 database	 only	 to	 IPs	
related	to	the	market	surveillance	authorities	or	the	Commission.			
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--	

For	more	information	please	contact:		
Sylvie	Feindt,	DIGITALEUROPE’s	Sustainability	Policy	Director	
sylvie.feindt@digitaleurope.org			
	

ABOUT	DIGITALEUROPE		
DIGITALEUROPE	represents	the	digital	technology	industry	in	Europe.	Our	members	include	some	of	the	world's	largest	IT,	
telecoms	and	consumer	electronics	companies	and	national	associations	from	every	part	of	Europe.	DIGITALEUROPE	wants	
European	businesses	and	citizens	to	benefit	fully	from	digital	technologies	and	for	Europe	to	grow,	attract	and	sustain	the	
world's	best	digital	technology	companies.	

DIGITALEUROPE	ensures	 industry	participation	 in	the	development	and	 implementation	of	EU	policies.	DIGITALEUROPE’s	
members	 include	 60	 corporate	members	 and	 37	 national	 trade	 associations	 from	 across	 Europe.	Our	website	 provides	
further	information	on	our	recent	news	and	activities:	http://www.digitaleurope.org			

	

DIGITALEUROPE	MEMBERSHIP	
Corporate	Members		

Adobe,	 Airbus,	 Amazon,	 AMD,	 Apple,	 BlackBerry,	 Bose,	 Brother,	 CA	 Technologies,	 Canon,	 Cisco,	 Dell,	 Dropbox,	 Epson,	
Ericsson,	 Fujitsu,	 Google,	 Hewlett	 Packard	 Enterprise,	 Hitachi,	 HP	 Inc.,	 Huawei,	 IBM,	 Intel,	 JVC	 Kenwood	Group,	 Konica	
Minolta,	 Kyocera,	 Lenovo,	 Lexmark,	 LG	 Electronics,	 Loewe,	 Microsoft,	 Mitsubishi	 Electric	 Europe,	 Motorola	 Solutions,	
MSD	Europe	Inc.,	NEC,	Nokia,	Nvidia	Ltd.,	Océ,	Oki,	Oracle,	Panasonic	Europe,	Philips,	Pioneer,	Qualcomm,	Ricoh	Europe	
PLC,	 Samsung,	 SAP,	 SAS,	 Schneider	Electric,	 Sharp	Electronics,	 Siemens,	 Sony,	 Swatch	Group,	Tata	Consultancy	 Services,	
Technicolor,	Texas	Instruments,	Toshiba,	TP	Vision,	VMware,	Western	Digital,	Xerox,	Zebra	Technologies.	

National	Trade	Associations		

Austria:	IOÖ	
Belarus:	INFOPARK	
Belgium:	AGORIA	
Bulgaria:	BAIT	
Cyprus:	CITEA	
Denmark:	DI	Digital,	IT-BRANCHEN	
Estonia:	ITL	
Finland:	TIF	
France:	AFNUM,	Force	Numérique,	
Tech	in	France		

Germany:	BITKOM,	ZVEI	
Greece:	SEPE	
Hungary:	IVSZ	
Ireland:	TECHNOLOGY	IRELAND	
Italy:	Anitec-Assinform	
Lithuania:	INFOBALT	
Netherlands:	Nederland	ICT,	FIAR		
Poland:	KIGEIT,	PIIT,	ZIPSEE	
Portugal:	AGEFE	
Romania:	ANIS,	APDETIC	

Slovakia:	ITAS	
Slovenia:	GZS	
Spain:	AMETIC	
Sweden:	Foreningen	
Teknikföretagen	i	Sverige,	
IT&Telekomföretagen	
Switzerland:	SWICO	
Turkey:	Digital	Turkey	Platform,	ECID	
Ukraine:	IT	UKRAINE	
United	Kingdom:	techUK			

	


